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Family Reunion 
 
Brandywine Crucible Cox Family Reunion is scheduled at 
Lampasas, TX for May 31st through June 2nd, 2013. As always be 
prepared to enjoy a number of scheduled family events. 
Starting on Friday, May 31st, is the Brandywine Golf 
Tournament which will start at 8:00 a.m. It will be at the Hancock 
Park Golf Course. We need all golfers, young and old, not to miss 
the opportunity of winning a golf trophy. It is a fun time “under the 
sun” to get acquainted with family you have not met, plus adding 
your name to our list of champions. 
 
Enjoy relaxing by the pool while smelling the aroma of burgers 
cooking on the grill. Enjoy a cool drink, while visiting and getting 
better acquainted with kin folk that are from over the United States. 
Later in the evening you will have chances to beat those same kin 
folk in dominoes or other planned table games. 
 
Saturday, June 1st, we will begin registration, followed by Joe Cox, 
our President at 9:30 a.m. to welcome everyone to the 2013 
Brandywine Family Reunion. He will also introduce our special 
guests and the presenters for the weekend. 
 
Plan to attend and bring your children and grandchildren.  A city  
pool will be open this year.  Hotel Reservations are as follows: 
512/556-9292 or email lxmtx@att.net.  Rates are $86, $99, & $109.  
You cannot book group rates on their website, but here’s the 
website: http://innatlampasas.com/. 
 
BRANDYWINE CRUCIBLE, Inc, a non-profit educational 
Corporation has collected and preserved thousands of stories, 
articles, facts and tidbits of information about the Cox family 
and related families. It maintains a large database of 
information which traces the history of this family back to 
CHARLEMAGNE and beyond. Most of this information is 
available at the annual reunion held in Lampasas, TX each 
year. It is also permanently archived in the Southwest 
Collection at Texas Tech and at the Center for American 
History at the University of Texas in Austin, Texas. 
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Obituatiries 

 
Marlene Buckland Bilberry 
 
Abilene 
 
Marlene Buckland 
Bilberry, 81, passed away 
Sunday, March 10, 2013 in 

Abilene. Funeral will be 2 PM, Friday, March 15, 
2013 at Elmwood Funeral Home, 5750 Hwy 277 
South. Interment will follow the service at the 
Potosi Cemetery. 
 
Marlene was born on June 25, 1931 in Waukegan, 
Illinois to T.O. and Birdie Lee Buckland. She 
attended high school in Midland, TX. She married 
Cecil O'Dell in 1947. She was a co-owner and 
hairstylist at M&M Beauty Salon for twenty-five 
years prior to her retirement. After Cecil's death in 
1991 she married Weldon Bilberry in 1995, they 
were married for nine years prior to his death in 
2005. She was a member of Southwest Park Baptist 
Church, the Rock Club, the Iris Club, and the Big 
Country Pond Association. She always enjoyed her 
time with the senior citizen group or at her home 
just playing games and laughing together. 
 
Marlene is survived by daughter, Glenda Towell 
and husband Carrol of Mineola, TX; son, Gary 
O'Dell of Abilene; five grandchildren, Angel 
Landry and husband Glenn of Abilene, Brad 
Fielder and wife Tracy of Fort Stockton, Jennifer 
Turner and husband Brad of Humble, April Byrd 
and husband Craig of Beardstown, TN, Justin 
Towell and wife Bethany of Euless; one sister, 
Sandra Olson and husband Curtis; one brother, 
Gaylen Buckland and wife Nancy. 
 
She was preceded in death by her husband, Cecil 
O'Dell; husband, Weldon Bilberry; one brother, 
Lowell Buckland; and one sister, Patsy Harris. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Norman Hoyt Cox quietly 
passed away on February 12, 
2013 at the age of 85 in a 
peaceful end to a long and 
beautiful life. Norman was born 
in St. George on February 16, 
1927 to Melvin Eugene and 
Harriet Hoyt Cox where he was 
raised with his three sisters. He 

met his life-long love and eternal companion Mary 
Dawn Barton as a teenager and was married and 
sealed to her in the St. George Temple on December 
12, 1946, recently remarking he was prepared to 
spend at least another sixty years on Earth with her. 
 
With a few brief exceptions Norman lived his long 
life in the red desert and sage of Southern Utah where 
he graduated from Dixie High School in 1946 and 
was a dedicated and faithful member of The Church 
of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints. Norman proudly 
served his country in the U.S. Navy during World 
War II in the Pacific and enjoyed telling his children 
and grandchildren stories about that time in his life. 
Following the war he returned to St. George to raise a 
family of 7 children and to continue the family 
business - Arrowhead Department Store. He lived all 
aspects of his life with such pure intent and openness 
that he was an example to all around him of the 
simple teachings of Jesus Christ. Norman will be 
fondly remembered for his folksy story-telling, 
generous heart and his open door policy to all who 
were willing to stay for a chat.  
 
Norman is survived by his wife of sixty-seven years, 
Mary Dawn Cox; his children, Ron (Joyce Labrum) 
Cox, Sharon (Kenny) Kindle, Barbara (Robert) 
Englund, Dennis (Ann Shurtliff) Cox, Deloy (Nancy 
Parks) Cox, Risa (Lennard) Bakker, and Curtis Cox; 
sisters, LoLeta Jackson, Lorna Wood; 19 
grandchildren, 6 step-grandchildren; 7 great 
grandchildren and 2 step-great grandchildren. He is 
preceded in death by his parents; sister, Mona Barton; 
brothers-in- law, Harold Jackson, Garth Barton and 
Lowell Wood. 
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Lois Juanita Cox Firmin, a Chillicothe resident died 
Tuesday, Sept. 4, 2012, at Morningside Center, under 
the care of the Center and St. Luke's Hospice. 
Juanita was born Feb. 15, 1921, in Grundy County, 
Mo., to Joseph Oscar and Nellie Roberts Cox. Later 
that year, they moved to Chillicothe, where she spent 
her entire childhood. She married Joel Firmin in 
1948, in Kansas City, Mo. He preceded her in death 
in 2007. 
She was a graduate of Chillicothe High School, 
attended the University of Denver for one year, and 
the Chillicothe Business College, graduating in 1941. 
She then went to Washington, D.C., where she 
worked for the government during World War II. 
Later she held secretarial positions in Rochester, 
N.Y. and Fullerton, Calif. 
After she and Joel married, the couple resided on a 
farm near Weston, Mo., and for 20 years they bred 
and showed Polled Hereford Cattle in cooperation 
with the University of Missouri Agriculture School, 
including initiating Performance Testing in 
Monterey, Mexico and showing the top indexing bull 
at the University Show and Sale. She was also a 
Caseworker in Platte County, and held many other 
positions in the area. They retired and sold their farm 
and moved to Chillicothe in 1998, to be near family. 
She was a member of the Grace Episcopal Church, 
Daughters of the King, Olive Prindle Chapter DAR, 

and Grand River Historical Society and Museum. She 
spent many hours doing family history research for 
her family and others. 
She is survived by seven nieces and nephews, 
including Betty Lemon and Barbara Cox of 
Chillicothe. She was preceded in death by her 
parents; husband; and their only child, David; 
brothers, Lloyd, Tom, Guy, Claude, Glen, and 
Clifford; and sisters, Fay Sherrow and Edith 
Kaufmann 
In lieu of flowers, the family suggests memorial 
contributions to Grace Episcopal Church. They may 
be left at the funeral home or mailed to Heritage 
Funeral Home, 3141 N. Washington, Chillicothe, 
MO 64601. Online condolences may be left at 
www.heritage-becausewecare.com. 
Funeral services will be held at 11 a.m., Saturday, 
Sept. 8, 2012, at Heritage Funeral Home, in 
Chillicothe. Visitation will be held one hour prior to 
the service. Burial will be at 2 p.m., Saturday, Sept. 
8, 2012, at Sugar Creek Cemetery, Rushville Mo. 
(Highway 116 & Hwy M). 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  Edward (Eddie) Dale Cox,  
 Shenandoah, IA, was born to Clifford C. and Lois 
Cox on April 26, 1930, outside New Hampton, 
Missouri. He graduated from New Hampton High 
School in 1948 and married Deva Whited in 1949. Ed 
passed away on January 9, 2013, at age 82 years, 8 
months, 14 days. Visitation is scheduled for 6:00-
8:00 PM Friday, January 11, at  Hackett-Livingston 
Funeral Home in Shenandoah. Funeral services will 
be 10:00 AM Saturday, January 12, at Hackett-
Livingston Funeral Home in Shenandoah, interment 
at 2:00 PM at Foster Cemetery near New Hampton, 
MO. 
 
After serving with the Missouri Highway Patrol for 
eight years, Ed was ordained in the Disciples of 
Christ Church and served in Rock Port, MO, until 
1969. In addition to his pastoral duties, Ed taught 
English for the Rock Port school district. He was 
appointed Dean of Students to his almamater, Tarkio 
College (1964), Tarkio, MO, where he was highly 
regarded by faculty and students. In 1971 he was 

again called to the ministry and became pastor of the 
Congregational United Church of Christ in 
Shenandoah, Iowa. While in Shenandoah Ed earned a 
Master’s of Science degree from Northwest Missouri 
State University in Maryville, MO, and taught 
English part-time for Iowa Western Community 
College at both the Clarinda and Shenandoah sites. 
Ed retired from the church in 1995 and from teaching 
in 2003 after Deva suffered a debilitating stroke. 
 
Ed and Deva had three sons, Dan (wife Nancy) of 
Omaha, Ben (Joni) of Shenandoah, IA, and Mike 
(Katherine) of Tarkio, MO. Dan and Nancy have two 
sons, Clayton (Britnie), and Matthew of Omaha, NE. 
Clayton and Britnie have two sons, Keller and 
Connor, and a daughter, Quinn. Ben and Joni have a 
daughter, Rachel Cox (Adam), of South Bend, IN, 
and a son, Aaron (Alison), of Des Moines, IA. Deva 
is a resident at Garden View Care Center in 
Shenandoah. Ed is also survived by his sister, Linda 
(Larry) Sanders, and sister-in-law Louise Long of 
Bethany, MO. 
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Hello Cox family relatives! 

I just wanted to thank you for the November 
Newsletter, say “hello” from Las Vegas and send 
greeting and wishes for a Happy Holiday Season. My 
Cox heritage is Lewis and Anna Campbell Cox - 
Jedidiah and Rachel Hunt Cox (Hunt and Barney 
families) -Isaiah and Elizabeth Stout Cox -Jehu and 
Sara Pyle Cox-Thomas Isaac Cox & Rachel Carr 
Cox-I noticed in the newsletter the names of Pleasant 
and Martha Jane Bybee Cox. This is interesting to me 
because my Mother’s (Annie Isabella Campbell) 
Grandmother was Loraina Bybee. Again the families 
tie together as they have braided through history. It 
would be interesting to know the ancestry of Martha 
Jane Bybee. Here in the Las Vegas area, the Cox and 
related families was very involved in the building of 
the town. Two Great Great Grandfathers, Hosea Stout 
and Edson Barney were first to appear on the scene in 
the 1850’s. Hosea, an explorer and mapper, Edson 
and 13 year old son went to work in the lead mine at 
Potosi. Isaiah served as first Bishop in the St. Joseph 
ward on the Muddy. His plural wife Martha Cragin 
Cox was the first school teacher in Clark County 
Nevada. Grandfather Jedidiah worked as a carpenter 
and teamster for the building of the first train station 
and other buildings in Las Vegas – he and wife 
Rachel camped the Big Springs, Old Mormon Fort 
and Ranch. My Dad worked for the Bureau of 
Reclamation (B.O.R.) the building of the Dam - from 
1927 until Federal relinquished complete control of 
the Boulder Canyon project around 1965. Also 
during that time he and my Mom traveled around the 
states of Nevada, Utah, California and Arizona 
building roads (Cox Trucking Company) including 
working at some of the National Parks. He literally 
built her a house – 8’ x 16’ on the back of a flatbed 
trailer and hauled it with the dump truck. That was 
their home for the first 13 years of their marriage 
until I came along. Then they settled down in Las 

Vegas and built a home on Boston Street. That is now 
where the Stratosphere Tower is located. There were 
10,000 people in Las Vegas then……and the Mafia 
Godfathers were just starting the “Strip”. A lot of 
people visit Las Vegas – and for those that are “our 
Kin” – just want to give you a hearty “Cox family 
welcome”. We are proud of the part we have played 
in the shaping and building of the west and the Las 
Vegas area. More information about my life in Las 
Vegas can be found on my website: 
creativeadventuresltd.net 

First home of Lewis Hunt Cox and Anna Campbell 
Cox , always on the road ! Until Charlene came a 
long. 
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BRANDYWINE CRUCIBLE/COX & 

RELATED FAMILY ESSAY 
CONTEST 

To discover and document more family 
stories and create more interest in family 
history. For young family historians who are 
members of Brandywine Crucible Families. 
Age group for essay entries: Junior Division, 
13 years and under 
Senior Division, 14 to 18 years 
Essays will be submitted from family 
members in time to be received by Missy 
Cox Jones at the address below by 
Thursday, 23 May 2013. Email 
submissions are accepted.  (The annual 
reunion in Lampasas, Texas, is held the first 
weekend of each June.)  Specific dates for 
each year are available in October on the 
Brandywine Crucible web site.)   
Essay entries will be judged Saturday 
afternoon at the reunion, with winners in 
the two age groups to be announced at 
dinner that night.  Winners in each age 
division who are present will be presented 
with a plaque at the dinner, and the  
winning entries from each age group will be 
placed on the Brandywine Crucible website.  
Winners will also receive a $25 Game Stop 
gift certificate and will not need to be 
present for this award. 
SUBJECT: COX FAMILY 
Essay length: Junior Division, maximum of 300 
words, Senior Division, maximum of 500 words. 
Must be typewritten 
Each essay must have a cover page containing: 
Story title 
Your Cox family line 
Your name 
Your age 
Parents’ names 
Mailing address, city and state 
Telephone number 
Email address,  
 
Contact Missy Cox Jones, 205 N Worth St, 
Comanche, TX 76442-2640, ph 325-356-
3547, missy.jones@tx.nacdnet.net 

 
Birth Announcements 

Ladean Bowman, grandmother 
Parents: Noel & Christina Bowman 

son: Graham Heston Bowman 
born January 9, 2013; 8 lbs 11 oz 

Kingwood Hospital - Kingwood Texas 
 

 
 

 
 

Parents: Terry & Jennifer Bowman 
son: Lucas Alexander Bowman 
born Jan. 5, 2012 - 10 lbs 1 oz 

Memorial Hermann Hosp. Houston TX 
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Cox Family Reunions 

2013 Genealogy Exchange Workshop, Saturday, 
August 10, 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM Admission Free; 
Everyone Welcome! Williamsburg, KY, Tourism & 
Convention Center, (Exit 11 off I-75 across from 
Cumberland Inn) SE KY & NE Ten Research: Bring 
photos & family information for sharing with others. 
Contact: Bonnie White, 6217 Apex Dr, Louisville, 
KY 40219, 502-969-1033 
  
 
2013 Cox Reunion & Brandywine Meeting, 
Lampasas, TX, May 31-June 2, 2012, Hostess 
House, Hancock Park.  Descendants of Solomon and 
Naomi Hussey Cox, related families, and friends.  
Fellowship, fun, & serious family history. Contact: 
Linda Atkins, 405-549-6588, 
lindaf1592@gmail.com; Joe Cox, 512-392-2097, 
jandhcox@grandecom.net; or Les Sutton, 713-455-
3920, lessutton@aol.com.  For motel reservations: 
Holiday Inn, Lampasas (reunion hq,)- 512-556-9292, 
or Country Inn, Lampasas-512-556-6201. 
  
 
2014* Cox Reunion, San Antonio, TX, June 7-8, 
2014.  Descendants of Wm. Madison Tucker Cox & 
Fannie Lindsey Cox. All family lines welcome. 
Lady Bird Johnson Park on Hwy 16 So. From 
Fredericksburg. Contact Elden Wagner, 830-570-
6688, or Lisa Sullivan, 324 Meadowood 
Ln, Coppell, TX 75019-2640, 210-275-5167, 
texanlostindc@yahoo.com .  
  
 
2013 Cox Reunion, Belton, Texas, Sunday, June 9. 
(Always 2nd Sunday of June). 10:am-3pm. Bell 
County Sportsman's Club. Descendants of George W. 
Cox, Sr., and Frances A. (Jones) Cox (great--
grandson of Samuel Cox & Martha (Cox) Cox of 
Whitley County, Kentucky). Pot luck lunch. Contact 
Eileen Cox Goldborer, 7203 Elm Forest Road, 
Austin, TX 78745, (512) 462-2537. 
egoldborer@austin.rr.com 
 
2013Cox Reunion, Sweetwater, TX (formerly at 
Gustine, TX, Not Currently Scheduled for 2013. 
 Descendants of Christopher Cox & “Nealy” Cox.  
All family lines welcome.  Contact Missy Cox Jones, 
325-356-3547, missy.jones@tx.nacdnet.net; or Sadie 
Cox, 432-332-2768, 1316 Boatright, Odessa, TX 
79762, for date, location, etc. 

  
 
2013* Cox Arkansas Reunion, May 4, 2013, Ione 
Community Bldg on Hwy 23; ten miles from 
Boonville, AR. Descendants of Nathan & Dorcas 
King Cox. All family lines welcome.  Contact D.L. 
“Lew” Powell, 479-675-2303, 
lewpowell@magtel.com; or Dana Cox, 479-206-
1346, irhoghead@yahoo.com. 
  
 
2013 Whitley Co., KY, Cox Reunion, Not 
Currently Scheduled for 2013.  Daniel Cox line.  
Contact Debbie Cox, 606-310-9838 
  
 
2013 Rhodes-Cox Reunion, Pampa, TX, March 
30, 2013 . Descendants of Samuel Cox.  All family 
lines welcome.  Contact Claude or Frieda Cox, 325-
748-5221, or Linda Cox, 806-622-1631, 
paandmacox@suddenlink.net. New site planned for 
2014 
  
 
2013 Cox Reunion, Nolanville, TX.  Not being held 
in 2013, Nolanville Community Center.  Descendants 
of Samuel Hampton and Nicia Jane Cox (Joseph & 
Samuel).  All family lines welcome.  Contact Mary 
Sue Walker, 2411 County Rd 527, Bayfield, CO, 
81122, 970-946-4007 susiewalkerec@msn.com . 
  
 
2013 Cox Reunion, Mertzon, TX, June 8. 
Community Center. (Descendants of Emerson Cox, 
Joseph and Solomon Jr.). All family lines welcome.  
Contact Walter W. "Spec" Cox, 806-839-2253, 
ccox64@sbcglobal.net, or Johnnie Harper,432-697-
8124, jshtxtrek@yahoo.com .  
  
 
2013 Cox Reunion, Chillicothe, MO, Not currently 
scheduled for 2013.  Descendants of Joseph Cox.  
All other lines welcome.  Contact Meredith Hahn, 
Memer.hahn@gmail.com, 816-632-7128; Mary Ann 
Nichols, man@mia.net, 913-432-0996; or Norma 
Thompson, billwst234@aol.com, 660-646-3831.  
 
*Designates reunions to meet every other year 
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Cox Family Tour 2013 

Linda Atkins, director 
 

Check in date on October 11, 2013; Friday 
At the Fairfeld Inn Oklahoma City, 
South/Crossroads Mall 
1101 E. I-240 Service Road 
Starting Rate - $94 
Meet and Greet in Hotel Lobby 
@ 3 pm 

• Tour of Bricktown 
• Narrated Water Taxi 
• Bass Pro Shop Tour and Shop 
• Dine at Mickey Mantle Restaurant 

Day 2   October 12, 2013 – Saturday 
• Cox Family Reunion 
 Lemmie Cox Farm ,5501 156th 

 Noble OK 
 
Day 3 
October 13, 2013; Sunday 

• Church – To be Announced 
• Shopping at Oklahoma Stockyards 
• The Oklahoma City National 

Memorial 

• Oklahoma River 
• Evening with Steve & Linda 

 
Day 4  
October 14, 2013; Monday 

• Lexington Cemetery 
• Antique Shops in Purcell 
• Lunch at Ruby’s Café 
• Historical Sites 
• Noble Rose Rock 

 
Day 5 
October 15, 2013; Tuesday 

• Cowboy Hall of Fame & Lunch 
• Evening Dinner – To be announced 

 
Departure October 16, 2013 
 
Email: doublell2010@yahoo.com 
Phone: 405/549-6588

 
Wedding bells 

 
Jessica Winkler married Blake Riveria 

April 13, 2013 
Daughter of David and Karen Winkler 

Granddaughter of Linda Cox Atkins 
Jessica resides in Moore, OK and goes to college at Osu  
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CEMETERY HEADSTONE/MARKER PROJECT 
 

 
MISSION: To assist in restoring a “flat marker” for those headstones 

deteriorating over time for future generations, or donate a set 
amount for labor to install the “flat marker.”   Brandywine will 
contribute up to $125.00 for each marker 

 
PROCEDURES: 
 

1. Fill out and send in the approved BRANDYWINE CRUCIBLE HEADSTONE 

RESTORATION/REPLACEMENT REQUEST FORM 

2. Set a standardized size and style “flat marker” and printed information not to 

exceed three lines or send information for request for labor amount 

3. Send photos of the location and of the headstone with request form. 

4. Families are responsible for finding a monument company and obtaining an 

estimate for the restoration and/or labor before making the request.  

5. Familes will then know if it is feasible to do the work requested for the $125.00, 

or decide if they want to contribute to cover any additional cost. 

6. Brandywine and the Committee are not responsible for finding a monument 

company to do the marker repair.   

7. Send photos of the completed “flat marker”, or a copy of labor installation. 

8.     Cox Line relationship: The ancestor should tie into the 4th generation (e.g. Jehu 

Cox and Sarah Riddle Pyle) or 5th generation, (e.g. Thomas Isaac and Rachel 

Carr). 

9.     Frequency: There should be one request per family each year depending on the 

number of other family submissions. 
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BRANDYWINE CRUCIBLE  HEADSTONE 
RESTORATION/REPLACEMENT REQUEST 
 
Fill in the Information 
 
1.  In Remembrance of:  Name____________________________    DOB________________DOD___________________ 
     
Maiden Name  (if  applicable)__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Place of Birth _________________________________Place of Death _________________________________________ 
                       
2.  Requested by:  _______________________________________City_________________________State___________ 
 
3.  Cox Line:  (Example: Thomas Isaac  Cox and Rachel Carr)________________________________________________ 
 
4.  Burial Location: Cemetery________________________________________________ Plot#:____________________ 
   
 Address _______________________________________City _______________________State____________________ 

 
5.  Does the Monument Company Require a Deposit?   Yes ______No _____ 
 
6 .Send a copy of the estimate from Monument Company for Repairs: Labor  or  Marker _____________________________ 
 
7. Check with Cemetery to ensure proper Size and Type:  Flat Marker __________________Labor__________________ 
 
8. Amount of Funds Requested:  $125_____    
 
9. Send To: William W. Bentley:  10153 S. Golden Sands Place, S. Jordan UT. 84095, wwbent2@msn..com 
      Susan Cox 6715 Desco Drive Dallas TX> 75225-2704 sdctexas@yahoo.com 
                   ______________________________________________________________________________ 
                   ______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
10 APPROVAL BY RESTORATION COMMITTEE____________________________________Date________________ 
 
11.  Release of Funds to Requesting Family: Date___________  
 
12.   Payable to Monument Company ______________________________________________________Date  _________ 
 
13.  Form should be done in Triplicate:  Submitter______________________________________ 
                                                                 

          Committee_____________________________________ 
                                                                

          Board Approval_________________________________ 
 
 
  ATTACHMENT 1 
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SEND US FAMILY BIOGRAPHIES AND 
AUTOBIOGRAPHIES 
 
Brandywine has a long standing project to 
collect autobiographies and biographies of 
family members as part of our effort to identify 
and preserve our family history.  All too often, 
the details of the lives of our family members 
are lost when they and their immediate 
descendants pass from this life.  Those who 
settled, developed, protected and preserved this 
country fade into obscurity.  This should not 
happen, and to avoid it, Brandywine urges 
family members to write their autobiographies 
and biographies of their own families.  We are 
interested in parents, grandparents, great 
grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins etc, that 
other family members are unlikely to write 
about.  A concise one-page narrative can capture 
lots of information, although we do not limit the 
length.  Again, we want to capture the essentials 
of the life of the individual being written about..  
A number of submissions are currently posted 
on our web site, and you can get some good 
ideas from those already written..  Please send 
your narratives to Les Sutton, whose address is 
elsewhere in this newsletter and is on the web 
site (lessutton@aol.com).  He will include in his 
files and also submit them to web masters Mark 
and Katelyn Werner for posting to the 
Brandywine web site.  If you have not 
participated in this important project, please do 
so as soon as possible in the interest of 
preserving our family history.  We want 
participation by members of the entire 
Brandywine family, by primary line and by 
marriage.  
 
 
 
 
 

SEND US YOUR FAMILY STORIES 
 
Separate from, although related to, our 
biography/autobiography project is the 
Brandywine project to collect family stories.  
Numerous members of our old, large, and 
colorful family have interesting stories to tell.    
Some may seem very routine and commonplace 
but relate to everyday life long ago that current 
and future generations will know very little 
about unless these stories are recorded.  Others 
may involve very important events or even 
obscure events in which Brandywine family 
members played a role.  For the same reasons 
that we want to record biographies and 
autobiographies, Brandywine wants to record 
these stories, many of which would otherwise be 
lost through the passage of time.   Several 
stories have been submitted and can be seen on 
the Brandywine web site.    Please submit these 
stories to Les Sutton, who will copy for his 
central records and then submit to the web 
masters.  Please participate in this important 
project to preserve  our heritage. 
 
ARCHIVES AND PUBLICATIIONS 
PROJECT 
 
Remember our Archives and Publications 
Project.  If you have family records that you 
have accumulated and want to be sure are 
preserved, this is a reminder that Brandywine 
has agreements with The Center for American 
History AT The University of Texas at Austin 
and the Southwest Collection with Texas Tech 
University to store and preserve our records.  
Also, Brandywine evaluates books written about 
Brandywine families for distribution to a large 
number of libraries and genealogical 
organizations around the country..  Contact Joe 
Cox, Les Sutton, or any board member for 
information. 
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PLEASE HELP SUPPORT BRANDYWINE CRUCIBLE 
 

Many of you know about the numerous programs, projects, and activities that your family organization 
sponsors and organizes, ranging from hosting a broadly based family reunion and organizational 
meeting in Lampasas, Texas, publicizing other reunions for our network of Cox family lines and other 
related families, operating an extensive DNA project, to publishing a newsletter and maintaining a web 
site.  Brandywine also has a project to collect pictures of those who have served in the military, an 
archaeology project, a cemetery marker project, a program to distribute family-related books to selected 
libraries and lineage organizations, and a youth essay contest.  We also collect short autobiographies and 
biographies which we post to our web site.  You can readily see that Brandywine serves our extended 
family in many ways.   
 
Although we operate with volunteers and on a low budget, it takes some money to do what Brandywine 
does.  We want to make very clear that all are welcome to participate in any or all of our activities 
whether or not they are dues-paying members.  But we do solicit dues paying members.  Our dues 
are $15, $25, $50, or $100, and there is no distinction in membership among these levels. (Of course, we 
will accept membership dues over $100!)  Our dues year runs from 1 June through 31 May, and we will 
accept dues payments any time during the year.  If you choose to support Brandywine, you will find a 
membership form with treasurer Ada Stump’s mailing address on our web site and attached to our 
reunion mail outs. 

 

 
Brandywine Notices 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Webmaster Mark Werner’s email address mdwerner@satx.rr.com 
Address for Brandywine Crucible home page:  

http://homepages.rootsweb.com/~brandwi/index.html 

 
If you are interested in subscribing to the Brandywine 
Newsletter or if you have a new email address, a new 
mailing address, or with any update please contact 

 Les Sutton 
 254 Old Spring Rd., Houston, TX  77015-2042 

Or lesSutton@aol.com 
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